VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
OH BE JOYFUL BAPTIST CHURCH, CRESTED BUTTE
JULY 30, 2009
Those present:



Josh Quentzel



Geri Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Danny Myers 

Josh made a motion, Geri seconded the motion and the following appointments were unanimously approved:



President

Josh Quentzel



Vice President

Ethan Mueller



Secretary/Treasurer
Lamar Jackson

After a short discussion it was agreed that committees would be formed to discuss the future of Village Center Condominiums Association and the needs of both Axtel and Emmons Buildings.  Danny suggested that the committees be given until the end of the ski season to present their findings to the owners.  Josh, Lamar and Danny agreed to be on the committee and to appoint members of the two sub-committees.  Josh said the association should write to owners asking for volunteers in addition to those who had volunteered at the annual meeting and he asked the Board to email wording for the letter to include parameters of the committees.
Gordon said MacDonald had submitted a bid of $18,000 to repair the asphalt in the Axtel parking lot and an additional $5,000 to seal the entire parking lot.  He explained the damage had occurred when CBMR were removing snow from the Elevation and Ethan Mueller had agreed that CBMR would make a contribution to the repair cost.  As Whetstone and the Elevation were also responsible for a share of the repair costs in the parking lot, because of prior written agreements, Danny agreed to speak to Ethan about cost sharing and report back to the Board.  Angela reminded those present that the written agreement concerning shared maintenance of the parking lot would expire in October, 2009.  Geri asked if it would be possible to seal coat the Emmons parking lot at the same time as the work was completed on the Axtel lot.  Gordon agreed to negotiate a price with MacDonald.

After a short discussion it was agreed that Gordon and the Board would get together on site at Emmons to discuss possible year round locations for the dumpster.
Josh said he, Geri and Lamar were concerned about the snow ramp between Axtel and Whetstone which was slippery during the winter.  Josh asked Gordon to obtain pricing for signage to be placed at the bottom of the slope directing people to access the Axtel Building via the stairwell and not use the ramp.  Danny agreed to speak to CBMR about options for maintaining the ramp.

Angela agreed to continue discussions with the Town of Mt. Crested Butte in an attempt to find out where the 8 additional parking spaces referred to in the Replat of Northern Lodge Sites Subdivision Agreement were.
Josh said there was cracking under the NW stairwell in the Emmons Building and Gordon agreed to look at it and report back to the Board.  It was agreed Mike Arbaney, a local engineer, would be asked to inspect the stairwell if Gordon felt it was necessary.
Josh said there was significant cracking on the west side of Emmons and Gordon said he thought it was caused by the conduits to Mountaineer Square.  Gordon agreed to look at the cracking and report back to the Board.

Gordon said Spring Creek Landscaping had submitted a bid of $5,500 to install an underground irrigation system at the Axtel Building.  After a short discussion it was unanimously agreed that the work should be performed and paid for from capital reserve.

Gordon asked if railroad ties and perennials could be added to the front of Emmons under the pedestrian bridge.  Gordon agreed to price the project and report back to the Board.

Concern was expressed about the exact boundaries of both buildings and it was agreed that Kurt Olson would be hired to complete a survey.  Geri expressed concern about the gate on the utility boxes next to Emmons and Gordon agreed to follow up with Gunnison County Electric Association.

Geri expressed concern about the commercial properties in Mountaineer Square and it was agreed that a letter would be sent to CBMR asking that window dressings be added to the Colorado Boarder so that Emmons units did not have to look at store rooms.

Discussion followed regarding hot tubs and it was agreed that Gordon would contact Lynn Kiklevich to see if it would be possible to negotiate the use of the Spa facilities in the Elevation for all owners and guests at Axtel and Emmons.

The Board went into Executive Session.  Following the Executive Session the Board offered Toad Property Management a 10% increase in their management fee and a $500 bonus.  Gordon and Angela thanked the Board.

As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned.
__________________________________

Prepared by Angela H. Reeves,

Toad Property Management, Inc., Manager

of Village Center Condominium Association
Approved:

__________________________________

Geraldine Sistrunk

Secretary / Treasurer

Village Center Condominium Association
